Custer County Library Board
Minutes
December 10, 2014




      

    Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met on Wednesday, December 10th at 10:00 a.m. in the library.  Members in attendance were Amy Kirk, Mickey Schlecht, Marlene Tucker and Bill Schreier with Diane Bishop presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.  
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS  
MINUTES

· November 12th Board Minutes – Mickey made a motion to accept the minutes as presented; Amy seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
TREASURER REPORT:  Mickey moved to acknowledge the Treasurer’s Report.  Bill seconded.  The motion carried unanimously.
· GENERAL CHECKING            

 

The checking account as of 11/28/14 has a balance of $16,162.81, of which $69.86 is reserved for Hermosa and $775.93 is otherwise reserved.  
· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET            

                                     

November spreadsheet:  $20,221.05; 89% expended
LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Report discussing the topics below and including the Library statistics for November.  The Report is attached to and is part of this month’s Minutes.  
· Foundation Update (oral report)
The Foundation met on December 9th at 9:00 a.m.  Kay Foust has resigned because she will be moving to Rapid City.  Ann Snow took minutes in her absence.  They discussed names of replacement trustees and fundraising ideas.  They acknowledged a $500 donation from Corinne Darrow.  They have submitted the annual report to the Secretary of State.  The Library Board will need to appoint a new liaison to the Foundation Council for 2015.  The date of their January Meeting has not been determined yet, but will be prior to the last week of January.
· Mockingjay Book Discussion (oral report) 

The Mockingjay:  Part 1 book discussion had 17 participants.  After the discussion and refreshments, the group went to Rapid City and watched the movie.  The discussion for Mockingjay:  Part 2 will take place after the movie so the participants can discuss how the movies compare with the books.
· Junior Maker Workshop
· Partnership with Y-preschoolers
· Black Hills Area Librarian and Trustee Training
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
· Trustee Training Academy – Part 7
Bill and Amy have completed Session 7 – “Working Effectively with Your Library Trustees.”  Doris Ann plans to complete the session independently.  She asked the trustees if they would like to schedule a time to complete Session 7 or complete it independently.  She offered to set up the session for them if they want to view it at the library.  (She has planned an Introduction to Electronic Resources training session with Julie Erickson following the January meeting.)  Diane asked Doris Ann if they needed to complete this session.  She told them she would check up on that and report back to them.  The title leads one to assume it is meant for directors, not trustees, to watch.
· Funding Request to Foundation to Finance Ad Campaign
Doris Ann reported she had presented a letter to the Foundation at its December 9th meeting requesting support of the library’s ad campaign with funding, not-to-exceed the amount of $3,200, to purchase 9” ads in each edition of the Chronicle.  She explained the Foundation endorsed the idea of creating more awareness of the library’s services, but were concerned with the perception citizens may have that their taxes were being used to purchase ad space.  Their decision, in a motion that was made and seconded and received a unanimous vote, was to allocate $1600 from checking to the library board to be used for advertising, with each ad having the phrase “sponsored by the Custer County Library Foundation”.   The board discussed the question, does CCLF have the option to provide a different amount than requested or should they just approve or deny the request?  Other discussion addressed if ad space is really the most effective method of getting the library’s message to the community.  Some suggestions were to submit articles in which a library patron is interviewed about the particular service being promoted and sending a picture along with the article.  Mickey moved to reconsider the previously adopted marketing plan and consider amending it to reflect a different approach to getting the word out on what the library has to offer.  Amy seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.  This item will be added to the agenda under New Business at the February meeting.  The January meeting already has a full agenda as it will be the Annual Meeting, and an” Introduction to Electronic Resources” class with Julie Erickson  is scheduled to begin after the meeting.
NEW BUSINESS: 
· Hermosa Happenings
Copies of the November edition of the Hermosa Happenings newsletter were distributed for the trustees’ perusal.  Diane suggested the library submit an article promoting its resources and services in the newsletter.  She said they need not purchase ad space at this time, but may want to consider making a financial contribution in the future.  She and Bert have collaborated in the past to include articles promoting the services and upcoming activities of the Hermosa Branch Library.  Doris Ann will send her the PR material for the Ken Steinken writing workshop.
· Trustee Training Academy
The library is required to submit a two-page report regarding “The Impact This Training Has Had on the Library” and a copy of its 5-Year-Plan to the State.  Doris Ann requested comments from the trustees and recorded them.  She will compile them, along with her own comments (after watching ”Working Effectively with Library Trustees”) into a report for submission to the State Librarian.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· Library Christmas Meal – Today at noon
· Library closed December 24th-27th and January 1st
The board concurred with the Commission’s decision to close county buildings and grant administrative leave/holiday pay on December 26th.  
· Writing Workshop with Ken Steinken on January 17th from 1 to 4 p.m.
· Bill encouraged those who can to attend the Chamber Mixer at Crazy Horse on December 18th.
ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting was adjourned at 11:50 a.m.
NEXT MEETING:   Annual Meeting – January 14th @ 1:00 p.m., followed by an optional training, “Introduction to Electronic Resources,” with Julie Erickson
Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
